Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

May 16, 2013  
Grand River Manor
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1840 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  Ed Koziol  Laverne Goodge  Dave Lemponen  Lawrence Morse  Everett Henry  Fred Klingman  Shaun Buehner  Mike Fitchet  Ron Valitsky  Aaron Lenart  Tom Steele  

Tim Howson  Bill Strubbe  Steve Lee  Bob Wilhelm
Guest Speakers:
Tim Howson, Deputy Director of Ashtabula County EMA, updated us on the upcoming LEPC Drill and on the wild animal plan development for our county. Some discussion was held on adding a RR crossing layer to the map that would have more detail.
Meeting Minutes:

Meeting minutes from the previous meeting were approved as presented from the April 18 meeting.
Treasurer’s Report:

Report was presented and bills were paid. Bills are as follows; radio license renewal – 80.00, Warren Fire Equipment – 84.95 for hydro-test of hazmat escape tanks, Fire Trailer Insurance - Will stay with Crawford Insurance at 709.00 per year.
Correspondence:

None to report.
Old Business:

Discussion was held on Hazmat Tech class, 36 Hour Fire Class in Monroe and Andover, and Annex F Changes. Some discussion was also held on a country wide SOG for radio channel use. No agreement was reached, for now it will remain the same.
New Business:

3 Vendors have been selected from which the County Commissioners will select 1 to do the feasibility study of a mutual public safety dispatching center.
A Hazmat ADHOC committee meeting is set for June 10th at Plymouth FD.

Shaun Buehner will be the Chief’s rep to the Countywide Animal Committee.
Committees:
EMS: Mel House attended the ACEMS meeting and did a very nice job with his presentation and answered many questions.
Training / Education: Fall EMT classes will be held at ACJVS. 1 during the week and one on Sundays.
Hazmat: The team made a presentation to CAP on our team and how it works and it went well.
Water Rescue: Next project will be the triathlon in Geneva, Geneva Twp., and Saybrook. The team will prepare on the 19th for the event to be held June 1st. 
EMA: The state is conducting an audit on equipment purchased with homeland security funds. Conneaut, EMA and Geneva will be visited.
Good of the Order:
The meeting was adjourned at 1931 with the next meeting at Paradise Bay on June 20, 2013.
Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
